
TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA) 

 

Website: - www.terahanworthpark.btck.co.uk/   

Email address: - tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com 

 

Dear Residents 
Here is an update from us regarding the continued performance of Tudor Estate Residents Association.  All residents 
on the estate whether they are current members or not are receiving this in paper format 
 

TERA Membership & AGM 
The membership year for TERA runs from 1st June to 31st May each year.  Our AGM, which had been planned for 
Thursday 7th May, has been cancelled because of the Coronavirus.  As all members of the current committee are 
prepared to carry on in-post we believe the best course of action is for us to continue as is.   
 

TERA Committee 

Your committee members are as shown below.  

Debbie Adye Chair Betty Newbury Committee member – Social Secretary 

Nic Moore Vice-Chair / Projects Kate Taylor Committee member – Website 

Secretary Jamie Thomson Brian Smith Committee member – Events / adhoc 

Avtar Sahi Treasurer   
 

We will provide our usual annual reports as normal so you can have a catch up on what we have been doing on your 
behalf.  Because of the size of the content it will not be possible to post the information on the notice boards or print 
and deliver it and so it will only be available to view on the website from 1st June   www.terahanworthpark.btck.co.uk    
 

Membership  

Renewal – We have been lucky in the last couple of years with no crisis on the Estate needing funding, so we have 
some money in reserve.  In these unusual times we have decided that if you are currently a paid-up member then  

your membership will automatically continue from 1st June 2020 to 31st May 2021 with no payment required.   

Of course, if you feel you want to make a donation to funds regardless, you are very free to do so. 

Becoming a Member - If you are not a current paid-up member then joining costs £5.00 per year per household.  
Please just fill in the form overleaf and return it with your payment 

 

What is Still Going On……………  
 

Book Club 

The club is still operating with the group catching up by Email.  If you have not joined but find yourself with more time 
on your hands than usual and want to get involved, please get in touch with Betty Newbury (lovejoybsh@hotmail.co.uk 
tel. 020 8844 2295, 42 Queens Avenue)  
 

Books / DVDs 

If you have books to get rid of then put them outside by the edge of your property on Sunday mornings for others to 
pick up if they wish.  There are a number of DVD’s to borrow available from 89 Queens Avenue.  If your want a copy of 
the list please Email  Tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com 
 

V E Day 

We are all “doing our bit” and we think the recent commemoration with some social interaction (from a distance) did a 

lot to raise the spirits.  This was helped along by excellent weather, lovely ice-cream, music to get us in the mood, and 
in many cases imbibing of liquids and BBQ ! 
 

Christmas 

At the time of writing we have every intention of holding our usual Christmas Social providing the virus situation allows, 

so please put Friday 4th December in your diary 
 

Traffic / Pedestrian News 

A reminder that the 20 miles per hour imposed by Hounslow Council & TfL applies to ALL OF US.  Right now, there are 

vehicles racing down the roads thinking that the 20 mph limit no longer applies, well it does and it’s there for our 
protection so please keep to it 
 

Litter  
Whilst you are out for a bit of fresh air why not pick up that bit of litter and put it in the bin when you get home.  We are 
all seeing a lot more of our local roads right now than usual so let’s make it as nice as possible for everyone.  If the 
refuse collection leave a bit of rubbish on the pavement/road on a Thursday please get rid of it so we don’t all have to 
look at it day, after day, after day…….. 
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Garden, Trees & Verges  
The very small trees provided by the London Mayor that we planted last year have almost all failed.  Let’s be sure we 
do our best to keep the trees we have by watering the newer ones with less established roots in prolonged dry spells.   
 

Some of our grass verges continue to show signs of misuse.  Please don’t park on the grass verges or let your visitors 
do so unless it is a real emergency.  If you are having works done to your home and the verge becomes damaged 
please see it as your responsibility to put this right.  It is unfair for you/your visitors to trash the verge and then the rest 
of us have to look at the mess.  You have chosen to live on an estate with grass verges and trees so please respect 
this and show consideration for your fellow residents.   

 

Coronavirus / COVID 19 

These are frightening times.  Some of our residents are employed in the health/care service or other essential jobs and 
are working very long hours at personal risk along with the possibly of passing infection on to their families.  Our 
grateful thanks goes to them for their dedication.  With some children due to return to school in the coming weeks we 
also know of the stress that will bring to the children themselves, parents and returning teachers.  There are also 
residents who have already lost loved ones to this dreadful disease and our thoughts are with them at this sad time.   
 

Please don’t forget your elderly / self-isolating neighbours who may not have access to Email / internet and are at a 
great disadvantage in even being able to reach out for help.  Please don’t assume someone else is looking out for 
them.  It only takes a couple of minutes for you to knock on their door, stand back and then ask them if they are OK / 
need some shopping or a trip to the pharmacy.  If they don’t need assistance you may still be the only person they 
speak to that day….or that week.   We pride ourselves on “Tudor Estate – a great place to live” – this is our time to 
prove it !  

  

 Tudor Estate Residents Association 

17th May 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA) 

 

Membership application period 1st June 2020 – 31st May 2021 
 

 

Tudor Estate Residents Association - Hanworth Park 
 

(Please print in block capitals) 

 
Names of Adult Resident(s) ………………….…………………………………………………..……………………………………. 
 
Address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Telephone…………………………………………Email………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
I / we want to be members of the Association for the coming year. 
 
To pay please put your payment in an envelope, seal it and submit to either  
 
42 Queens Avenue, 3 Elizabeth Way, 10 Moat Side or 16 Sunbury Way 
 
I / we enclose cash or cheque payable to Tudor Estate Residents Association for £ 5.00 
(donations welcomed if you wish to be more generous) 

 
Date Protection Acts - GDPR:  It is necessary for the Association to hold your name(s)/address/telephone/email details on a computerized  
list for the use of the Association only.  By becoming a member of the Association you are automatically giving your agreement to  
allow your details to be kept by this method 


